
	
Woodstock	Inn—Woodstock,	Vermont,	August	31st	1898.	
Dear	friend	excuse	postal	for	your	lovely	letter	of	the	29th,	as	they	all	are;	since	my	
friends	here,	have	read	your	piece	on	H.S.N.M.	College	—	they	all	want	it,	and	as	you	
write	“I	have	in	hand	several	copies	for	you,”	may	I	ask	you	to	mail	them	to	me	here.	
I	can	never	cease	to	be	more	and	more	grateful	to	you,	and	am	sure	when	you	see	
the	entire	College	and	grounds,	and	her	Pres,	you	will	feel	you	have	not	said	more	
than	the	College	deserves;	Miss	B.	&	Mr	C.	desire	warm	greetings	to	Mr	P.	&	yourself	
with	deal	love	to	you	both	from		
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Jo.	L	N	
	
Postal	Card	addressed	to:	
Mrs.	R.	F.	Putnam	
541	Third	Place,	
								Brooklyn,	

New	York	
	
	
Editor’s	note	
The	following	letter	from	Alice	Bowman	addressed	to	Mrs.	R.F.	Putnam	was	
included	with	JLN’s	letters.	
	

WOODSTOCK	INN	
WOODSTOCK,	VT.	

August	30th,	1898	
My	Dear	Mrs.	Putnam,	
	 	 The	Home	Journal	containing	your	article	on	H.	Sophie	Newcomb	
Memorial	College	has	been	received	&	I	write	to	thank	you	for	the	pleasure	it	has	
given.	
	 	 I	consider	the	tribute	worthy	of	our	College	&	in	saying	this,	give	the	
highest	praise	–	for	Mrs.	Newcomb’s	work	is	built	with	angel	hands	&	is	an	altar	to	
God,	as	well	as	a	memorial	to	her	child.	
	 	 And	so	I	thank	you	for	the	pleasure	your	appreciation	has	given.	
	 	 I	hope	some	day	to	meet	your	husband	&	to	know	you	both	as	my	
friends.	
	 	 Cordially,	
	 	 	 	 Alice	Bowman.	
	 	 	
	 	


